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Our Home!
A QUARTERLY NEWSLETTER FROM ST. JOHN’S HOME FOR ELDERLY PERSONS.

IT’S BEEN A 
CHALLENGING 
TIME FOR 
OUR HOME
During the May circuit breaker, 
our Home had to undergo very 
strict measures to safeguard 
our elderly residents. Everyone 
had to be tested for COVID-19, 
for example.

We have prepared a video 
to keep you updated on how 
we’ve been doing during these 
di!cult times.  Watch video 
here: 
https://tinyurl.com/SJWeAre

I MISS
Since the end of March 2020, due 
to the preventive measures of 
COVID-19, our elderly residents 
have not received visitors or 
gone out of the Home.  What do 
they miss in this period?
I miss..
“.. my younger sisters and brothers.”  
Auntie Mei
“.. my daughter and son.”  Uncle Chris
“..Indian food.”  Auntie Thevi
“.. going out for jalan-jalan.” Auntie Chui
“.. my friends and volunteers.” Auntie Lim
“.. going to the Hawker Centres.” 
Uncle Chong
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From 19 June, with some restrictive measures in place, our residents 
can meet up to 1 visitor at each time. Please call 62854446 to 
schedule a time.
For more information, please go to: https://tinyurl.com/SJPhase2
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A WORD FROM 
OUR CHAIRMAN
Since the start of the COVID-19 
pandemic, it has been a very 
di!cult time for the Home.

For our residents, what they 
missed most were the visits 
by their family members and 
volunteers. However, they do 
understand that it was necessary 
to restrict visitors in order to 
protect them from COVID-19.

Our sta" too are undergoing a 
tremendously challenging time 
of making frequent adjustments 
to new and additional measures 
that have to be implemented, 
often at short notice.

On top of handling the 
COVID-19 situation, we have to 
take precautionary measures 
against dengue as we are in a 
dengue cluster.

But we are indeed thankful 
to receive support from many 
quarters and that has helped us 
cope.

On behalf of our Residents, we 
would like to thank:
• The Government for their 
Budgetary support and provision 
of timely and specific advisories 
on measures we have to 
implement;

• Family members of our 
residents and volunteers for 
their understanding and support. 
Some volunteers have provided 
our sta" with appreciation meals 
and care packages;
• Donors, many of whom have 
taken to online portals to make 
their donations (www.giving.sg/
StJohnsHomeSG and give.asia/
charity/StJohnsHome), with 
Giving.sg waiving transaction 
fees from 1 January 2020 to 31 
March 2021;
• Food From The Heart for 
subsidizing catered meals for 
our residents and sta" during 
the Enhanced Circuit Breaker 
period in May. Our cook was 
not available to prepare meals 
because he was unable to stay-in 
at the Home or at a designated 
hotel as required for that month; 
and
• Our sta" for their hard work in 
keeping the Home safe for our 
residents, for themselves and 
for everyone associated with the 
Home.

Thank you. We are however 
not out of the woods yet. Please 
continue to support us as we 
battle against COVID-19 and 
dengue.
- Woon Wee Yim 
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TEAM VS VIRUS
Shortly after Andy Lee, 45 years old, joined 
St. John’s Home for Elderly Persons as 
an Operations Executive, he was thrown 
into a whirlwind of  adapting to the strict 
measures handed down by the Ministries 
to protect the Home from COVID-19. 
Here is his account during May’s Circuit 
*ZMISMZ�_PMV�[M^MZIT�WN �\PM�0WUM¼[�[\Iٺ�
were housed in a designated hotel.

I was a salesperson before I joined 
St. John’s Home on 9th March. 
God led me to St John’s Home 
and blessed me with supportive 
colleagues who patiently guide 
me in this new role.

THE START OF THE MANY 
MEASURES
On 11th March, the World Health 
Organization (WHO) declared 
COVID-19 a pandemic. Wave 
after wave, precautionary 
measures were introduced 
to the Home to keep our 
elderly residents and sta" 
safe from the virus. Everyone 
was overwhelmed and tired, 
yet relentlessly, my colleagues 
worked long hours without 
complaints.

With the Home’s lockdown, 
a small number of live-in sta" 
and residents start to develop 
“cabin-fever”. I try to alleviate 
any discomfort by talking to 
them, buying the food they 
were craving for and providing 
a listening ear. 

Following the directives 
from the Ministry of Health 
and Ministry of Social and 
Family Development, on 1st 
May, all residents and sta" 
went through the discomfort 
of the COVID-19 swab test. 
After everyone’s results came 

back negative, together with 
my three colleagues, I moved 
into the designated hotel 
and prepared myself for a 
long 30-day stay during the 
Circuit Breaker, away from any 
physical interaction with my 
family.

Many of my friends envy this 
seemingly luxurious timeout 
and stay, but I would like to 
share a little of the other end 
of the spectrum.

MISSING MY FAMILY
Only after 4 hours in the hotel 
room at Parkroyal On Kitchener 
Road, I called my wife to lament 
my boredom.

Apart from working in the 
Home, I have only limited 
movement of 10 steps from 
the windows of my hotel room 
to the entrance of the room. 
During the long weekends, I 
would have several days of 
zero physical interaction with 
another person. The TV will 
be turned on for background 
sound in my waking hours, 
with me sometimes pacing up 
and down the room to kill time. 
The toughest part was being 
away from my family with my 
3 kids yearning for me to be 
with them, even though we 
video-call for long hours on the 
phone. Praying and reading the 
bible gave me comfort. 

My three other colleagues 
who was also staying at the 
hotel, did not have the slightest 
display of unhappiness. 
They even supported and 
encouraged me by passing 
me home-cooked food sent by 
their family members through 
the hotel concierge in the 

weekends.
Amidst the challenges, 

I gained many positive 
perspectives. The embodiment 
of team spirit is when a group 
of individuals work together 
towards common goals, putting 
aside personal di"erences and 
interests. It is through a crisis 
like this pandemic that we 
can see why qualities such as 
teamwork, selflessness and a 
can-do attitude matter more 
than our paper qualifications.

• Andy Lee

“You, my brothers and sisters, were called 
to be free. But do not use your freedom to 
QVL]TOM�\PM�ÆM[P#�ZI\PMZ��[MZ^M�WVM�IVW\PMZ�
humbly in love.” Galatians 5:13

Andy putting up 
safe-distancing barriers to get 
the Home ready for Phase 2.
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BUILDING REDEVELOPMENT UPDATEꅾ䒊고湡
WE NEED S$3.4 MILLION MORE TO COMPLETE OUR NEW HOME.䧮⟌鵮꨾銴���♰倞⯋勻㸤䧭䧮⟌ꅾ䒊고湡
Donate to our Building Fund䪊䲾䯪妵

DATES
Groundbreaking: 1st September 2019 • Completion: By March 2021

Due to the measures against 
COVID-19, construction work 
has been suspended since 
7 April, the start date of the 
Circuit Breaker period.  With 
the easing of some of these 
measures by the Government, 
work is expected to resume 
from September 2020. As 
such, we foresee that our new 
Home will be completed in 

March 2021, instead of the initial 
planned date of December 
2020.

⚹✫㹊遤����ⱟ朐氻嫬꣖倗䲃倷
荈�剢�傈䒊瘱䊨⡲⟃鄄兽⨢ꥦ
满佟䏎㼆♧❉䲃倷涸佞匡䊨⡲㼜
✵����䎃�剢䛫㢖㔔姽䧮⟌곫雦
倞㹻㔩㼜㖈����䎃�剢⛓⵹㸤䧭
罜♶僽剓ⴲ雦ⴢ涸����䎃��剢

CONTACT DETAILS
St. John’s Home for Elderly 
Persons

69 Wan Tho Avenue 
Singapore 347601

T: +65 62854446 F: +65 62854885 
E: stjnhome@StJohnEldersHome.org.sg

www.StJohnEldersHome.org.sg 
facebook.com/StJohnsHomeSg 
twitter.com/StJohnsHomeSG

DONATIONS IN CASH
• Donate online at
www.giving.sg/StJohnsHomeSg
give.asia/charity/StJohnsHome

• Issue cheque in favour of
St. John’s Home for Elderly Persons 
and mail it to:
The General Manager
St. John’s Home for Elderly Persons 
69 Wan Tho Avenue
Singapore 347601 

• Walk-in donation at our o!ce 
at 69 Wan Tho Avenue 
Singapore 347601

We are not a government-
subvented charity.  As an 
Institution of a Public Character 
(IPC), monetary donations to the 
Home are eligible for tax 
deduction of 2.5 times the 
amount donated.

IN-KIND
We welcome donations-in-kind 
including food and household 
items.

EDITORIAL BOARD
Chief Editor: Woon Wee Yim 
Editor: Pearl Lee 
Contributors: Monica Chia, 
Wilma Ng
Publisher: St. John’s Home for 
Elderly Persons
Printer: First Printers Pte Ltd

Front view of our new Home 
(end of March 2020) 倞㹻㔩姻꬗撑�����䎃�剢䏁

Donate by PayNow.  For tax-deduction, NRIC / FIN / UEN must be indicated in the reference field.

https://give.asia/charity/stjohnshome

1st September 2018 By March 2021


